Pupil Parliament
5th September 2016
Minutes
	Minutes of last meeting
	· Aiva and Mia had both taken part in the summer reading challenge through the library and won prizes.
· Everyone thinks that the Tuckshop is a great idea and are enjoying it. Mia thought it was nice to have fruit and Aiva thought it was great for people who didn’t have snacks.
· The Community Council are getting a trophy made up for Crudie School for taking part in the design a logo competition.
· Keiren said he had done his book review but because there hadn’t been another Pupil Parliament before the end of term he was yet to show it.
· Mrs R told everyone that Mr Minty had ordered the part for the girls toilet door. The boys were reporting that this had now happened to one of their toilets too.

	Homework
	Mrs R went over the new homework format for each class and said why the change had come about. A leaflet for parents will be coming home today. Everyone was clear about what was expected.

	Reporting to parents
	Mrs R explained that one of the things that was going to be worked on was reporting to parents so that there wasn’t just a big written report at the end of the year. Mrs R said some of the ways that we are already reporting and asked if pupils had any further ideas of how they would like us to report to parents. Aiva thought that children could go home and tell their parents what they had been doing, at the end of the day. Kelly thought we could take home our reading books every so often and talk about it. Mrs R thought that would be a good idea and it would be like giving your parents a book review and you could talk about some of the activities you did.

	AOB
	· Caden asked if we could have a show and tell in the big class. Mrs R said we could do that and she would set up a rota. Show and tell will take place on a Tuesday after PE.
· Mia spoke about the swings and how some people were hogging them. We discussed about how we could make it fair for everyone to have a shot. Zane suggested that we have a “big class swing” and a “little class swing”. It was agreed that would be a good idea and so it will be implemented next time we are on the pitch.
· Isla said she liked it when they used to do Just Dance in the morning. Mrs R said that now the projectors were up and running again, the big class would get to do Go Noodle again which is along the same lines.
· Zane said there were some little ones in the big ones dens. Mrs G pointed out that P4-7 could use the big dens and this is probably where the confusion is. It was decided that only P5-7 could use the big dens and P1-4 can use the little dens. Anyone can use the top pitch.
· Kelly said her and her mum had been talking about ties and how smart it would look if we had that as part of our uniform. She said it would be a good way to get used to tying a tie ready for going to the academy. Mrs R suggested that the ties could just be for P7 and then that would distinguish them from the rest of the pupils. We shall have a vote on it at the next meeting.
· Mia said that there were some branches in the dens that were quite low and poky. Mrs R said that everyone should exercise caution when using the dens because there are jabby bits and so on. If this was still a problem then Mrs R will take it to the Garden Committee and see if they can clear some of the dens.
· Isla said she was confused about the wall before you go to the pitch. She had seen people behind it and wondered if they were now allowed behind it. Mrs R said that no, the wall is the boundary and no-one should be behind it or on it.
· Merrick was concerned about balls going in to the car park when they are playing football. Mrs G said there was a protocol for that in that an adult would get it if it goes right down in to the car park. If it is just down the side then an adult may send a responsible pupil.

	Date of next meeting
	· [bookmark: _GoBack]Monday 26th September 2016



